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Protector Against the Plague

Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be witnesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of fe
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger intheir work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




Angelus Letter

2 May 2020

Saturday of the Third Week of Easter

St. Athanasius

Dear Parish Family,

This weekend is Good Shepherd Sunday.  I don’t know that this feast day has been as fruitful a topic to think about this year as it has been in my lifetime.  COVID-19 has born its good fruits too.  Here is the weekend’s Mass schedule:


 9:00 AM - Fr. Simone (Jane Ivory)


10:00AM - Fr. Valencheck (for the People of St. Sebastian) 

REFLECTION ON FACING ANOTHER MONTH OF COVID-19

A text came in this morning from a former parishioner (who since married and moved north) that read in part, “I have recently taken to praying the Liturgy of the Hours (well some of the hours). I recall you introducing it to me some years ago but it didn’t ‘click’ then. Well I see it now and it’s a very rich prayer! ...I come around eventually just takes half a decade.”  

As we face what appears to be another month of fasting from the Eucharist, it seems a good time to stop and take stock of where we (as a parish) are spiritually.  Take advantage of the situation.  Don’t let it just slip through your fingers.  See the opportunity (spiritually) and plan it out.  Twist COVID-19’s arm and make it give you a blessing.  It is most probable that we will never have the opportunity again when you and everybody around you must dig into their own reserves to build up the faith.  So here are just some suggestions:

Reserve Time:  Make sure part of every day is set aside for prayer at a specific time.  Nail it down as you would a time for public Mass.  It is a sacred hour (even if it is only for 10 minutes.)  Let it be the time that blesses the whole day.  Check in with God.  Evaluate how you are doing.  Seek insights about yourself and about God.  Ask for blessings.

Establish a Prayer Place:  Establish a place of prayer in your home or apartment.  We are fortunate enough in the rectory to have a large enough home (thank you) to turn a bedroom into a chapel.  Maybe the only thing you can do is have a prayer corner or a table top.  My mother had a small cabinet on the wall with doors that opened and when opened, it became her area for a moment of prayer.  There is something about having a “go to” place - a sacred place in your home that isn’t used for anything else.  It is one of the reasons we, as a body, established churches and not multi-purpose rooms.

Do the Spiritual “Thing” you always said that you wanted to do:  Is there a book you’ve always said that you were going to read, or find a religious book (or at least one that builds up your human dignity).  Granted, you still watch Mass on the computer, but all the time getting ready, driving, finding a parking place is gained.  Keep it jealously for God.

Is there another prayer that you wanted to try?  There are a great variety of Catholic prayer styles out there.  Now is the time to experiment and maybe find something that suits you better.  May I suggest the Liturgy of the Hours (iBreviary - free app.)  It is the official prayer of the Church and is always considered public prayer (united with everyone else who is praying it) even when you pray it on your own.

Do your rosary on a long walk, stop by the church and pray with the Eucharistic presence, send an encouraging letter, do some research online about some things you can do (household blessings, making a prayer garden.)  Take up some exercise with the goal to honor the body and prepare it to receive Jesus, the Blessed Sacrament once again.

Work on Charity:  Next time you reach for the remote, pause and think if there is anything constructive that you could do first.  If you have some time on your hands (I realize that for some of you, this has been a busier time than normal,) make a commitment to do something constructive for others.  There are plenty of safe opportunities at your parish.  Think about who might need a hand in the neighborhood.  Do some research on a charity that would touch the world in a way important to you.  

If you have less time on your hands because you are now surrounded with more people than usual, employ them in this task.  If work is taking even that opportunity away from you, offer up your work to God.

Consider this:  This is not that unusual of an experience (lack of priestly contact/sacraments) around the world or through time.  It has often been that individuals had to take on odd roles as semi-secluded hermits with a greater responsibility for their own spirituality.  God, Who is so powerful that He can work through His Church, and the sacraments can work through this also under these extraordinary circumstances.  Doing so alone is never an adequate substitute, but is far, far better than nothing or little taking place.  Demand a blessing.  Set yourself up for it.  Accept what is available and give thanks.  
MORE VOLUNTEERS WANTED:

SPRAY & PRAY:  This would involve about a half hour of your day at 11 o’clock.  Now that we will have an additional month under the mandates that the church must be cleaned daily in order for the doors to remain open, it would be awesome to get some assistance for our volunteers who have been working hard every day to sanitize our church.  Just show up at 11AM.  Please consider coming in and helping us keep our doors open for prayer.
PHONE CALLS:  We will begin a new round of calling parishioners to make sure that everybody is doing well.  If you helped make calls last time and would like to again, or if you would like to volunteer this time, please contact Cathy Sivec in the rectory office at (330) 836-2233 or email her at SivecC@stsebastian.org.  Those who called last time reported and very positive experience citing how much they enjoyed the conversations that they had with their fellow parishioners.  

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep these persons and all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

Katy Carris, Elizabeth Clark, Cyndy Cook, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Stan Kennedy, Mary Kay McCarron, Jill Morganwick, Kathleen O’Hearn, Pamela Oliver, Sue Prexta, Frances Sawaya, John S[image: image1.jpg]St. Sebasgtian Parish
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chultz, Erica Smith, Don Snyder, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
 

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

St. Athanasius, pray for us

